

Personal Contact Info

204 S. Cromwell St.

Colfax, WA 99111

509-592-7486 cell

timwall79@hotmail.com

To view our church website visit:

www.macedoniaindependent

baptist.com

Sending Church

Missions Baptist Church 407 Walkertown Guthrie Rd Winston-Salem, NC 27101 Phone: (336) 723-3775

Pastor Eric Combs

Mission Address

Macedonia World Baptist Missions

P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517

Phone: (706) 654-2818 FAX: (706) 654-2816

Email: mwbm@mwbm.org

Romans 10:13-15

For whosoever shall call upon the name of the Lord shall be saved. How then shall they call on him in whom they have not believed? and how shall they believe in him of whom they have not heard? and how shall they hear without a preacher? And how shall they preach, except they be sent? as it is written, How beautiful are the feet of them that preach the gospel of peace, and bring glad tidings of good things!

The Wall Family Missionaries to Washington State



March 6, 2024

Dear Praying Friends,

January brought quite a bit of snow and record-low temperatures. Our hot water heater froze for a few days, but thankfully thawed on its own and the pipes did not burst! Jason flew back to college on January 21st. We're thankful for the time we had with him at home! Please pray for him as he continues at Pensacola Christian College.

On February 11th, we celebrated special Valentine's services at church. On February 14th, Layla turned 15! We are so thankful for Layla's helpful spirit and kindness to others. She is a blessing at home and church!

On February 25th, we held a going away party for some of our dear church people. They are moving to Texas for a new job. We will miss this dear family!

In May of this year, we will have been in Washington for 19 years. It's hard to believe that we first came out in 2005 with a 13-month-old baby! We left our family in North Carolina and moved almost 3000 miles away to start Macedonia Baptist Church. Our first service was held on September 11, 2005. Praise the Lord that He planted His church in Colfax, WA!

We have always strived to be faithful where He planted us. We knew that the Lord would have us eventually turn over the work here and continue church planting in the Northwest. Last summer, the Lord clearly showed us that the time to turn our work over was approaching and through the Lord's providence connected us with Riley and Karen Reno from Clinton, Tennessee. Bro. Reno is currently serving as an Assistant Pastor and finishing up his doctoral degree. The Lord had put a desire in his heart ever since he was a teenager to one day pastor in Washington State. They flew out last year and spent Father's Day weekend with us and the church family. The Renos and ourselves decided to commit the situation to prayer and see how the Lord would lead. After many months of prayer, the Lord has clearly shown us His Will for the Renos to come out and take over the church here.

In April, the Renos will move from Tennessee to Colfax, WA. The plan is for him to work under me as the assistant pastor for a few months and then to take over as pastor when everyone is ready. We have shared with our church family about the upcoming transition. Please keep this transition a matter of fervent prayer! Please pray that the Renos will have safety moving out and getting settled into Colfax. Please pray that the church family will be accepting and understanding of this change in leadership. Please pray for us as it will be very difficult to say goodbye to the precious people the Lord has given us. After the pastoral transition is complete, we plan on taking our first furlough and reporting back to our supporting churches as well as visiting new churches to gain additional support. We do not have a definite time frame for that at this moment. We truly want to do God's Will in every aspect of this situation and want His wisdom from above! Again, please keep this a matter of fervent prayer! Thank you to our faithful prayer partners who lift us up before the Lord!

In Christ,

Tím, Jennífer, Jason, & Layla Wall